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Dennis Kelly called meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Commissioners Present: Dennis Kelly, Jessica Underwood, Jill Zubak, Drew 
McMahon, Gigi Iacovelli 
Visitors attending: See attached visitors list  
 
Motions 
 
Motion to approve the September 2023 Meeting Minutes was made by Dennis Kelly 
and seconded by Gigi Iacovelli. 

5 ayes   0 nays  0 absent    
            Motion Passes 
 
Motion to approve the September 2023 Treasurer’s Report was made by Jessica 
Underwood and seconded by Jill Zubak. 
 5 ayes  0 nays 0 absent    
 Motion Passes 
 
Motion to approve the payment of $700.00 to ship two horse statues (donated by 
Robert McGinley) from a storage facility in Elk Grove, IL to the Riding Center in 
November was made by Dennis Kelly and seconded by Jill Zubak. 
 5 ayes  0 nays 0 absent    
 Motion Passes 
  
Motion to approve the cost of $1,535.00 to add crushed asphalt shingles to the 
current limestone driveway, subject to the approval of Commissioners who will view 
the application of the product at Far Field parking lot in Barrington Hills (property 
managed by Barrington Area Conservation Trust) was made by Dennis Kelly and 
seconded by Gigi Iacovelli. 
 5 ayes  0 nays 0 absent    
    Motion Passes 
 
Motion to adjourn at 9:25 p.m. was made by Jessica Underwood and seconded by 
Gigi Iacovelli. 

5 ayes   0 nays  0 absent 
Motion Passes 
 

Commissioner’s Discussion: 

 

The Forest Preserve District of Cook County representatives David White and Chris 
Slattery presented the Master Plan for Horizon Farm and Spring Creek Forest Preserve. 
This was followed by a lengthy question and answer period. 
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The Landscape Grounds Sub-Committee of the Advisory Board would like to update the 
garden beds at the house. This will be discussed in the Spring. 
 

A discussion took place about a proposed solution to the dusty driveway conditions at the 
Riding Center by adding crushed asphalt shingles to the existing limestone driveway.   
 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jessica Underwood, Secretary 
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